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Description/Analysis 
 
Issue Detail: On October 5, 2015, the Budget and Audit Committee expressed support for the 
City Auditor’s Audit of SHRA (Audit). On November 3, 2015, the City Council approved the 
same recommendation. SHRA has implemented or is in the process of implementing all 
recommendations contained in the audit. This report outlines the final disposition of two of the 
items that required additional action by SHRA which are Audit Recommendations 7 and 10.  
 
Recommendation 7 states that SHRA should “Work with the California Tax Credit Allocation 
Committee (TCAC) to identify an external Local Reviewing Agency (LRA) to make 
recommendations on Housing Authority projects.” 
 
SHRA’s response, presented to the Budget and Audit Committee and City Council, stated:  
 
“The Agency will meet directly with the California Tax Credit Allocation Committee (TCAC) to 
discuss the current review procedures regarding Housing Authority projects and report back to 
the governing boards.” 
 
On January 14, 2016 SHRA staff, including Executive Director La Shelle Dozier, met with Mark 
Stivers, Executive Director of TCAC, to discuss recommendation number 7 in the Audit. 
Attachment 2 is Mr. Stivers’ letter summarizing that discussion. His letter said, in summary, 
“TCAC does not have a problem with the current arrangement. SHRA and a few other housing 
authorities with projects of their own double as LRAs. The LRA review, however, is advisory 
only and not used for scoring purposes. TCAC uses the review to support claims in the  
application relating to financing, experience, entitlements, and amenities and to ascertain the 
community’s level of support for the project. In other jurisdictions, city and county planning and 
housing department often serve as LRAs. In your case, you are the housing department for the 
city and county and are in the best position to comment on project financing and developer 
experience.” On June 9, 2016 the City’s Budget and Audit Committee approved a motion 
recommending that SHRA continue as the California Tax Credit Allocation Committee Local 
Reviewing Agency for Housing Projects seeking Low-Income Housing Tax Credits.  
 
Recommendation 10 requested that “SHRA present detailed financial information on the 
nonprofit corporations during the annual CAFR presentation.” Staff was unable to attach this 
information to the CAFR as the nonprofit corporations had yet to approve the disclosure of 
these reports to Council. The boards of the three non-profits, Shasta, Norwood, and SHARP, 
have now all approved this disclosure and the reports are included as Attachment 3.  
 
Policy Considerations: None. 
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Economic Impacts: None. 
 
Environmental Considerations: 
 
California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA): The proposed actions consist of 
governmental fiscal activities which do not involve a commitment to any specific project, and 
as such, does not constitute a “project” under the California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA) 
Guidelines Section 15378 (b)(4). 
 
National Environmental Policy Act (NEPA): The proposed administrative and management 
activity is an exempt activity under the NEPA, 24 Code of Federal Regulations (CFR) 58.34 (a) 
(3). 
 
Rationale for Recommendation: No specific recommendation. Documents attached to this 
report pertain to Recommendations 7 and 10 of the City’s audit of SHRA.  
 
Financial Considerations: Not applicable. 
 
LBE/M/WBE and Section 3 requirements: Not applicable. 
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